
Public Hearing  March 13, 2018 

 At 7:00 p.m. Supervisor Johnson called to order a public hearing located at the Sweden 
Town Hall, 18 State Street, Brockport, New York on March 13, 2018.  The purpose of the public 
hearing was to hear all persons interested in the establishment of a sewer district extension to the 
Fourth Section Road North Side Sewer District. 
  

Town Board Members present were Supervisor Kevin G. Johnson, Councilperson Robert 
Muesebeck, Councilperson Patricia Hayles, Councilperson Mary Rich and Councilperson Lori 
Skoog.  Also present were Finance Director Leisa Strabel, Town Architect David Strabel, Town 
Attorney Jim Bell, Town Clerk Karen Sweeting and Superintendent of Highways Brian Ingraham.  

   
Visitors present were Brockport Village Trustee Annie Crane, Joan Hamlin, Christine 

Hamlin, Don Grentzinger, Susan Smith and Wayne Zyra. 
 
 Supervisor Johnson asked Town Clerk Karen Sweeting to read the legal notice published in 
the Town’s official newspaper.  Notice read. 
  
 Supervisor Johnson asked if anyone had any comments.  Resident Joan Hamlin stated that 
she does not live in the sewer district, but felt the residents were getting an amazing deal with the 
addition of the property to the district.  Supervisor Johnson added that it would be a financial 
savings for those already in the district.  He said he realizes that some residents opposed the re-
zoning, but hopes that this agreement, at lease in a small way, will improve the effects of the re-
zoning and help all the residents in the sewer district with the related costs.  
 
 No other comments.  The public hearing was closed at 7:03 pm. 
  
 
      Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
      Karen M. Sweeting 
      Town Clerk 
 


